
WAC 246-250-060  Technical analyses.  The specific technical in-
formation shall also include the following analyses needed to demon-
strate that the performance objectives of this chapter will be met:

(1) Pathways analyzed in demonstrating protection of the general 
population from releases of radioactivity shall include air, soil, 
groundwater, surface water, plant uptake, and exhumation by burrowing 
animals. The analyses shall clearly identify and differentiate between 
the roles performed by the natural disposal site characteristics and 
design features in isolating and segregating the wastes. The analyses 
shall clearly demonstrate that there is reasonable assurance that the 
exposures to humans from the release of radioactivity will not exceed 
the limits set forth in WAC 246-250-170.

(2) Analyses of the protection of individuals from inadvertent 
intrusion shall include demonstration that there is reasonable assur-
ance the waste classification and segregation requirements will be met 
and that adequate barriers to inadvertent intrusion will be provided.

(3) Analyses of the protection of individuals during operations 
shall include assessments of expected exposures due to routine opera-
tions and likely accidents during handling, storage, and disposal of 
waste. The analyses shall provide reasonable assurance that exposures 
will be controlled to meet the requirements of chapter 246-221 WAC.

(4) Analyses of the long-term stability of the disposal site and 
the need for ongoing active maintenance after closure shall be based 
upon analyses of active natural processes such as erosion, mass wast-
ing, slope failure, settlement of wastes and backfill, infiltration 
through covers over disposal areas and adjacent soils, and surface 
drainage of the disposal site. The analyses shall provide reasonable 
assurance that there will not be a need for ongoing active maintenance 
of the disposal site following closure.
[Statutory Authority: RCW 70.98.050 and 70.98.080. WSR 91-16-109 (Or-
der 187), § 246-250-060, filed 8/7/91, effective 9/7/91. Statutory Au-
thority: RCW 43.70.040. WSR 91-02-049 (Order 121), recodified as § 
246-250-060, filed 12/27/90, effective 1/31/91. Statutory Authority: 
RCW 70.98.080. WSR 87-01-031 (Order 2450), § 402-61-070, filed 
12/11/86.]
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